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From the Director’s Desk
Dear Parents/ Guardians,

[ am certain by now you are quite tired of hearing from me... because I know I have written countless letters and messages
to you this past one month, ever since COVID19 hit Kenya and schools closed abruptly from the 16th of March. I had no
choice but keep the communication going as we practised “Social Distancing” and a whole lot of other stuff that has

suddenly become our NEW NORMAL.

What a month this has been... so much anxiety and panic everywhere across the globe as everyone is trying to come to
terms with this pandemic that we didn’t see coming at all...This note from me won’t be as usual as I am in the midst of all
the mayhem that is going on. I want to keep this short and to the point.

Major occurrences worth mentioning here are:

May/June Exam sessions were cancelled by all British Exam Boards with the exception of Common Entrance from
ISEB.

We switched to Virtual Learning from the very next day after the schools’ closed and it was an extremely smooth
transition with the Google Classrooms that students were used to.

NIS received a lot of media attention as the first school to go fully virtual in East Africa (though I later learned
that we were the first to go fully virtual in Africa and most probably in half the globe). Staff and students took all
these laurels in their stride as they went on with the business of teaching and learning.

Even with all the uncertainty that is prevailing in our midst, we have decided to keep all our staff on the payroll (as
we know that they rely completely on the school) and hope for the best in the coming days.

As an institution that staunchly believes in giving back, we have been busy assisting TEAM PANKA]J (A group that
took up the initiative to supply food for the needy during the crisis alongside KERF committee) by sending them
weekly supply of food. So far we have given donations of 2 tons of Maize, half ton of beans, 42 bales of maize
flour, 500 tins of cooking fat and 250 packets of salt. We are grateful that God has enabled us to do this.

We are extremely thankful to all of you for the support, encouragement and positive vibes that you have given us during
this past one month. We don’t take any of it for granted! Personally, I am thankful to all my staff members for holding fort
and doing a sterling job, in spite of the crisis. We are now more of a family than ever before as it is times like these that
strengthen the bond.

This whole new experience has been a turning point for us and it will be noted as such in NIS’s history. Meanwhile, we
have to somehow stay indoors and break the chain to overcome this menace called COVID-19. I hope you all are doing
just that.

The school has been very busy the first two months of the term in our usual fashion and so the newsletter is full of amazing
feats by our students. I now leave you to read through the rest of the articles in here...

God Bless You & Keep You All Safe!
Yours Sincerely

Mrs. Radhika Lee




KINDERGARTEN

PARENT TEACHER CONSULTATIONS (PTC)

The Parent Teacher Consultations (PTC) were held on Saturday, 7th
March 2020. It was a great opportunity for parents to meet their
children’s teachers to discuss their development and the way forward.
Many thanks to those who took the time to attend.

PROJECTS

Our Playgroup (Rainbow) and Pre-School (Farm) class projects this
term were based on the Jolly English Program. They looked at
different themes such as Weather, Fun at the Fair, A Camping Trip,
My school, At the Beach and Animals.

The Reception (Jungle) Class explored the project “Minibeasts.” They
discussed different types of minibeasts, their characteristics,
movements and abilities.

Our Year 1 (Galaxy) class delved into “Superheroes.” They focused on
real life heroes who make sacrifices and risk their lives for us. These




